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                        AWARDEE REPORT FORM
_______________________________________________________________________________________

	NAME
	Lyndsay Murray

	UNIVERSITY
	University of Edinburgh

	NAME OF AWARD
	Symington Bequest

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	Attendance at Experimental Biology, San Diego, 21st to 25th April 2018. 


	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	Experimental Biology is a large meeting of 5 American societies, including the American Association of Anatomists and the American Physiological Society. I was invited to speak at a session hosted by the American Physiological society, entitled “Remodelling of the Neuromuscular Junction in Health and Disease”. This was a great chance to present our research to an international community and learn more from other speakers.  It was also a great chance to attend other talks, posters and vendor displays pertaining to my interests both in motor neuron research and anatomy teaching. 

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	This was a huge conference with an overwhelming number of posters and presentations.  It was great to experience such an impressive range of expertise and knowledge within one event.  I was excited to be able to present our recent finding during one session.  For this session I focussed on our recent work identifying modifiers of pathology in motor neuron disease.  This work has identified that alpha-synuclein, a gene typically associated with Parkinsons disease, can be a protective modifier in motor neuron disease (Kline et al., 2017, PLoS Genetics 13(3): e1006680). I received really helpful feedback from my talk and made some great new connections with other researchers who have complimentary skill sets to my own.  It was great to visit some posters regarding new teaching methods for anatomy, and I also took the chance to visit some vendor stalls and learn more about new tools available for teaching in the anatomy lab. 


	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	Making new connections which I hope will be the start of future collaborations. 


	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	I learnt a huge amount from this conference.  I got a great update on new data in the field, and learned about recent advances which I had been otherwise unaware of.  This information will certainly influence the design of our experiments and cause us to incorporate new experiments into existing projects. 


	SIGNATURE
	Lyndsay Murray

	DATE
	28th May 2018


If submitted electronically, a type-written name is acceptable in place of a hand-written signature
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